
 

Place Select Committee 
 
A meeting of Place Select Committee was held on Monday, 5th October, 2015. 
 
Present:   Cllr Nigel Cooke(Chairman), Cllr Derrick Brown(Vice-Chairman), Cllr Sonia Bailey, Cllr Maurice 
Perry, Cllr Rachael Proud, Cllr Paul Rowling(Vice-Cllr Evaline Cunningham), Cllr Ross Patterson(Vice Cllr Ken 
Dixon), Cllr Mrs Sylvia Walmsley. 
 
Officers:  Mike Chicken(DNS), Graham Birtle and Kirsty Wannop(LDS). 
 
Also in attendance:   Cllr David Rose(Cabinet Member for Regeneration and Transport) 
 
Apologies:   Cllr Evaline Cunningham, Cllr Ken Dixon, Cllr Bill Woodhead. 
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Evacuation Procedure 
 
The evacuation procedure was noted. 
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Declarations of Interest 
 
Cllr Ross Patterson declared a personal non prejudicial interest in item number 
5 as he was a member of the Yorkshire Riding Society. 
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Draft Minutes - 7th September 2015 
 
Consideration was given to the minutes of the meeting held on 7th September 
2015. 
 
AGREED that the minutes be approved. 
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Scrutiny Review of Boundary Signs 
 
The Committee considered a report that set out the review of boundary signs 
including the current position. It was highlighted that although recommendations 
could be made government legislation was yet to come forward that would 
impact on what the Council could do. The Committee requested that once 
government legislation was available the decision on the boundary sign design 
come back to this Committee for consideration. 
 
Members were given details of possible locations that the Borough boundary 
signs could be placed and agreed that the ceremonial boundary signs would be 
placed at the River Tees crossings at Princess of Wales bridge, Victoria Bridge, 
Jubilee Bridge and Yarm bridge. 
 
AGREED that the recommendations be approved. 
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Work Programme 
 
The Committee considered its work programme. It was highlighted that their 
was an APSE seminar taking place in Stratford that Members may have an 
interest in. Cllr David Rose stated as he was a Member of APSE he could 
request someone to attend a future Committee meeting. 
 

PLA Chair's Update 
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The Chair had nothing to update. 
 

 
 

  


